ROC archers protest against unfair treatment at world archery contest 

MADRID, June 22—The Republic of China’s national archery team, attending the 43rd World Outdoor Target Archery Championship being held in Madrid June 20-26, lodged a protest against the organizer of the event.

According to Lee Ching-ping, president of the ROC’s Archery Association, instead of allowing the team to use its “Chinese Taipei” flag decorated with Olympic rings to attend the opening ceremony, the organizer insisted that archers from Taiwan should be present at the ceremony under the ROC national flag.


Nevertheless, a ranking official of the International Archery Federation (FITA) requested that the ROC team not use the national flag just before the opening ceremony began. Such an action immediately led ROC archers to lodge a protest to express their dissatisfaction.


Lee also requested, after a discussion on the matter with newly elected FITA President Ugur Erdener, that the organizer give a clear response on how they will deal with flag-hoisting issues if Taiwan wins medals at the event.


With the assistance of James L. Easton, former FITA president and incumbent IOC vice president, the FITA officials eventually promised that the ROC team can attend all the activities of the event under the “Chinese Taipei” flag.
